
Dear 

I am writing to you in reply to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to Nottinghamshire 
County Council. I have the following information. 

 
Please state the budget allocated (as opposed to outturn) by your local authority for the (a) financial 
year 2017/18 and (b) financial year 2018/19 for all sexual and reproductive health services (please 
give combined budget if within a block contract). This includes services commissioned via GPs and 
pharmacists.  
Total budget for each year was / is £6,413,600 
 
Please state the budget allocated by your local authority for (a) financial year 2017/18, and (b) 
financial year 2018/19 for (i) contraception, (ii) GUM services and (iii) HIV prevention.  
Services are integrated and we are unable to separate spend. 

 
Please provide the number of sites commissioned by your local authority, or a provider sub-
contracted by your local authority, to deliver contraceptive services in (a) the financial year 2015/16, 
(b) the financial year 2016/17, (c) the financial year 2017/18 and (d) plans for the financial year 
2018/19.  
2015/16 – not available 
For April 2016 to date number of County sites is 23 

 
Please confirm or deny if there has been a reduction in the number of sites commissioned by your 
local authority, or a provider sub-contracted by your local authority, to deliver contraceptive services 
in (a) the financial year 2017/18 and (b) if there are any plans to reduce sites in the financial year 
2018/19.  
No 
 

Please confirm or deny if your local authority contracted a lead provider for the fitting and removal of 
intra-uterine devices (IUD) and systems (IUS) in your area for the financial years (a) 2017/18 and (b) 
2018/19.  
No 
 

If deny, please provide for each of these financial years (i) the number of contracts you hold for the 
fitting and removal of IUD and IUS with community services (not general practice) and (ii) the 
number of contracts you hold for the fitting and removal of IUD and IUS with GP practices.  
67 GP practices 
 

Please confirm or deny if your local authority contracted a lead provider for the fitting and removal of 
contraceptive implants in your area for the financial years (a) 2017/18 and (b) 2018/19.  
No 
 

If deny, please provide for each of these financial years (i) the number of contracts you hold for the 
fitting and removal of implants with community services (not general practice) and (ii) the number of 
contracts you hold for the fitting and removal of implants with GP practices.  
60 GP practices 
 

If you have any queries or concerns then please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference 

number above in any future communications. 
 

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and 

Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
John Allison 

Information Officer 


